OGDENSBURG BOROUGH BOARD OF EDUCATION 100 Main Street Ogdensburg, NJ 07439



Dave Astor
Superintendent/Principal

Skye Patete Vice Principal Richard Rennie Business Administrator/Board Secretary



3/13/2020

Dear Parents and Guardians;

It seems more and more likely that schools throughout the state will be closing for a long duration of time. If the State informs us that we need to close school, you will be notified by my office. Ogdensburg faculty are prepared to continue to provide instruction for our students. Teachers have provided packets and handed them out to your children. Please review these packets and instructions on how to continue instruction during any future closings which may occur. In addition to the packets, teachers will be updating their students regularly through google classroom or email. If you have a different email from the one that we have on file, please contact the main office with the updated email. Should you have difficulty accessing the Internet please contact the main office and we will make further arrangements to continue your child's instruction.

Should the school be told to close, the building will be open but <u>ALL</u> activities will be postponed until further notice. Children who qualify for Free and Reduced lunches can come to the school to pick up breakfast and lunches. We will reach out to those families and specify pickup times.

I understand that there may be confusion regarding instruction during these possible closings. We ask for your patience and understanding. We all have to work together and attempt to maintain as much academic structure as possible. Should you or your students have any questions, please contact your child's teacher(s) via email. They will be available to answer questions during regular school hours (8:10 am to 3:10 pm).

I want to reassure everyone that Ogdensburg school has been proactively cleaning all classrooms and areas of contact even before the outbreak of the Coronavirus. I personally would like everyone to be cautious and safe. Should you feel ill, please consult a doctor. Please review the below websites for information regarding the Covid-19 virus.

Thank you.

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/symptoms.html

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/index.html

https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/advice-for-public

David Astor Superintendent Ogdensburg Public School

973.827.7126 (voice)

www.obboe.org

973.827.0134 (FAX)